
June 3, 2004

Mr. Robert R. Loux, Executive Director
State of Nevada
Office of the Governor
Agency for Nuclear Projects
1761 E. College Parkway, Suite 118
Carson City, NV  89706

SUBJECT: PETITION FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE IN THE LICENSING REVIEW OF
THE YUCCA MOUNTAIN NUCLEAR WASTE REPOSITORY

Dear Mr. Loux:

This letter is to acknowledge receipt of your letter of May 10, 2004, with which you included as
an enclosure, “Petition by the State of Nevada Under Atomic Energy Act Section 274i and
10 CFR 63.63 for Financial Assistance in the Licensing Review of the Yucca Mountain Nuclear
Waste Repository.”  The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) acknowledges receipt of
your request and will take steps to address it in a timely manner.

Section 63.63(c) of NRC’s regulations calls for the Director, Office of Nuclear Material Safety
and Safeguards, to arrange for a meeting between representatives of the State and the NRC to
discuss any proposal filed under 63.63.  Consistent with that requirement, NRC staff members
are willing to meet with State of Nevada representatives at NRC Headquarters in Rockville,
Maryland, at a mutually agreeable time during the month of July.  After that meeting, NRC will
factor the results of the meeting discussions into its decision regarding your petition.

Please contact Mr. C. William Reamer, Director, Division of High-Level Waste Repository
Safety, if you would like to schedule such a meeting.  Mr. Reamer may be reached by
telephone at (301) 415-6537, and by e-mail at cbr@nrc.gov.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Jack R. Strosnider, Director
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards

cc:  See attached list
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